From: Лучко Екатерина <

Sent: Thursday, December 8, 2022 1:42 PM

To: ECE-Aarhus-Compliance <aarhus.compliance@un.org>

Cc: ekokireeva

Subject: PRE/ACCC/C/2022/191(Ukraine), ACCC/A/2022/3 (Ukraine)

You don't often get email from katrin-luchko@ukr.net. Learn why this is important

Dear Ms. Fiona,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Ministry of Environmental Protection and Natural Resources of Ukraine.

In connection with personnel changes in the Ministry, we prepared a letter to the UNECE Secretary regarding the change of Focal Point in the Aarhus Convention from Ukraine and the representative of the Bureau. The letter is signed by the Minister, so you will be officially notified in the near future.

We have been informed about the open 77th meeting of the Committee, and in connection with the long-term military invasion of the Russian Federation in Ukraine, we ask to postpone the issues to be considered on December 13 to the next meeting. We also inform you that the issue of the action plan for the implementation of decision VII/8r is in the works and the Deputy Minister for European Integration - Svitlana Grynchuk will join the meeting on December 16.

Best regards, Kateryna Luchko